MINUTES
A Regular Board Meeting of the Board of Trustees of Trout Creek School District #6 was held on Tuesday, September 8th, 2020. This meeting was held via virtual means. 
In attendance were Board Members: Mike Linderman, Chairman; Penny James, Vice Chair; Liz Stender, and Zach Hannum. Mary E. Meyer was excused from this meeting.  Other attendees present include Principal Debbie Phillips, District Clerk Regina Skoczylas, David Sorenson, Craig Barrus, Donn Morris, Kelsey Brown, Taylor Etienne, Becky Barrus, Alicia Myers, Cody Linderman, Damien Young, and  Marion Stonehocker. 
Mr. Linderman called the meeting to order at 7:01 P.M.
All present were asked to recite the Pledge of Allegiance.

Mr. Linderman invited public comment from those individuals observing. Mr. Linderman acknowledged Sara Dana. Mrs. Dana requested a mask use update from the staff and teachers to see how mask compliance for everyone was going. She also requested information on the scheduling of mask breaks and asked if the staff would address these issues for her.
Mr. Hannum stated that his children are struggling with the masks at Thompson Falls Schools.  He stated that they preferred the face shield over wearing the masks.

Mrs. Kelsey Brown thanked the staff for their focus on wellness and support of those attending school via distance learning. She is appreciative of everyone’s efforts. 

Mr. Linderman asked Mr. Cody Linderman for feedback regarding mask management and the response of the students. Cody Linderman stated that overall very few appear to be struggling and he was quite surprised that the students are complying without any push back. Continuing, he added that it has been necessary to gently give reminders and thinks this has created a high level of compliance. As for the SPED students, they have done great overall with wearing masks and it has not an issue for them. The students have done a great job with social distancing while moving through the building; however, the classroom space is still a struggle.  The 7th and 8th grade classroom enrollment is large and spread-out. Spacing may be an issue if enrollment in these grades continues to rise. Ms. Hanson has done a great job working it out by reminding students about spacing and mindful of how she moves throughout the room. 
Taylor Etienne stated her observations were the same as Cody Linderman’s. She stated that the student compliance was better than she anticipated. From time to time friendly reminders have been necessary but students have been receptive to wear the masks. 
Mr. Donn Morris said that his students are ‘rolling’ with it; however, he finds that he has to remind himself to maintain distance when in the classroom assisting a student. 
Alicia Myers stated that the students are coping well and that the staff is leading by example, modeling the appropriate behaviors regarding wearing masks. 
Mr. Linderman thanked everyone for their questions, feedback and support of the reopening of school. If there are continued questions or if masks /shields are needed, please contact Mrs. Phillips or the school nurse, Alicia Myers. 
Mr. Linderman called for motion to approve the agenda.  Ms. James 1st; Ms. Stender 2nd, all were in favor

Motion for the approval of the minutes from July 30, 2020 meeting amended at the August 11th, 2020 meeting. Ms. Stender 1st; Ms. James 2nd, all were in favor.  Mr. Linderman asked that the minutes of this meeting reflect Trustee Mary Meyer’s absence from this meeting as excused. 

Motion for the approval of Warrants and Payables. Ms. Stender 1st; Ms. James 2nd, all were in favor

Mrs. Phillips presented the Administrator’s Report to the Board.  She remarked that the reopening of school went very well, temperatures are being taken and social distancing is being reinforced. There were some mask issues initially; however, students were provided alternative masks and the staff is using the “Mask-Up Montana/Mask-Up Eagles” theme as a reminder to students. Mrs. Phillips stated that the Food Services Department has done a great job adapting to all of the changes and the transportation of students is going well. She thanked Penny James and Dave Sorenson for their helping hands in the kitchen.         Liz Glackin is now working in the kitchen with Renna Mummert. The search continues for substitutes that can be cross trained for a variety of tasks. 
Mrs. Phillips updated the Board on the Small School Grant. The Grant Application is due 09/30/ 2020 and estimated to be $34,000. The ESEA Grant application is also due on/around 09/30/2020. 

Mr. Linderman asked when, how and whom is to determine the mask requirements change. Mrs. Phillips stated that Alicia Myers, School Nurse is working closely with the County Health Nurse. Alicia Myers stated the Reporting Plan provided clear guidance and recommendations on the steps and criteria on mask use while in the school building. Mr. Linderman asked how that process is working. Ms. Myers stated that the students have been very compliant and respectful. She has done some interventions with students whose masks did not fit well. She has taken temperatures each day as the students arrive and there have been zero fevers. Mrs. Phillips stated that the process is organized and quick. The only time that there was a delay, was the morning of the mandated heights/weights measurements were taken along with the temperatures. Ms. Myers is scheduled to attend a meeting on Thursday evening with the County Health Nurse and others for COVID updates and guidance. Mr. Linderman asked Ms. Myers to please email a summary of that meeting the Board members and the staff.

Mr. Barrus provided an update of the Summer project list and COVID cleaning. He stated that the issues with the schools drain field appears to be clogged. The septics have been pumped to accommodate the normal use during the school day. The only company that is doing drain field cleanout is not available until mid-September. Mr. Hannum sated that the equipment to perform this function could be rented. 

Mr. Barrus told the Board that the Sunday windstorm caused roof damage to the gym building. Mr. Barrus has the information and will be in contact with the insurance company for a repair quote.

Mr. Barrus told the Board he finally received the list of cleaning chemicals from the transportation company. The list of cleaning supplies that are being used will be verified as COVID appropriate from the EPA list. Mr. Barrus stated that there are currently no chemicals confirmed by the EPA as having an efficacy beyond a day or two. 
Mr. Barrus asked the Board to review Policy 9320: Building Access. Mrs. Phillips explained this is the policy the Board approved that addresses afterhours (nights/weekends) access by staff.  Mr. Barrus stated that is impossible for him and his staff to assure the COVID sanitation of the building when the teaching staff wander through the buildings on nights and weekends. The staff will not follow the protocol and are in the building on the weekend after the building has been sanitized. Mr. Linderman instructed Mrs. Phillips to instruct the staff to follow the Policy strictly regarding building access. 
Mrs. Phillips discussed the CDC guidance regarding quarantine during COVID exposure with the Board. Ms. Myers explained the formulas that are being used to calculate quarantine days from 14 (fourteen) to twenty-four (24) days. Ms. James stated that this shift in CDC guidelines is what should be updated in the draft Re-Opening Policy. As we continue to respond to regulatory guidance this draft Re-opening Plan is a living document. 
Mrs. Skoczylas provided the Board with an overview of the Governors Transportation Grant #7710. During the budget process it was indicated that Trout Creek School would apply and accept this grant. After the budget was submitted and approved by the Board, Mrs. Skoczylas; as all schools in Montana, received the updated parameters/requirements of the grant. Trout Creek School would not be eligible for these transportation grant funds.  Working with the OPI, the budget had to be un-submitted. The grant fund was removed and the budget was then resubmitted. The County Treasurer and Superintendent of Schools is aware of these activities, noting no change to mills or to the original budget request that was submitted.  There were no questions from the Board. 

Mrs. Skoczylas provided the Board with a review of the revised Trustee Financial Summary FY 2019-2020 as noted above. Mrs. Skoczylas provided the Board with a review of the revised FY 2020-2021 Budget. After a brief discussion, there were no questions.

Mrs. Skoczylas reviewed the recent IRS guidance regarding the Social Security withholding from staff payroll checks. Since this was a temporary four (4) month halt to making deductions from paychecks with the guidance that the first four months of the next calendar year, the dedications would double to reclaim the waived withholding deduction. Trout Creek School will continue to deduct Social Security withholding from employee paychecks. 

Mrs. Skoczylas discussed the potential business disruption of her office and the main office in the event that she or the District Secretary were unable to come to work for several days or longer. Discussing the rough schedule of work assignments, Mrs. Skoczylas asked the Board if they would support the hiring and training of an Administrative Substitute to be trained in Infinite Campus and other essential duties currently completed by Ms. Gabriele Ohning, School Secretary. In addition, Mrs. Skoczylas would train this individual in the payroll process to ensure continuity of staff pay in the event she was unable to come to the office and process payroll. After a brief discussion, Mrs. Skoczylas was asked to put this selected individual(s) name on the sub list for approval at an upcoming meeting. 
 Mr. Linderman invited Mrs. Etienne to discuss the elements of the MFPE MOU with the Board. After discussion the following changes were made: Section #2, regarding statement of social distancing whenever feasible and appropriate was added. The statement regarding designated quarantine areas for teachers’ et al was deleted.  Section 7 e, ‘or an immediately family member’, was removed.  Mrs. Etienne is to provide the Board with an updated document reflecting these agreed upon changes.

Mrs. James advised the Board that Policy 1905 has now an additional option, (#3). The Board previously reviewed and accepted this policy with option #2. Ms. James will email the guidance / summary of Option #3 that was provided by MTSBA to the Business Manager for forwarding to the other Board members for review and discussion at a future time. 
Mosher Transportation updated MOU was tabled. No representative from the transportation company was present. Mr. Linderman will contact the Mosher Transportation and discuss the MOU with them before the next regular meeting.

Mr. Linderman asked the Board members for their feedback of the request for the wrestling mats made at the last meeting by Ashley Block. There was a brief discussion regarding the current use and condition of the mats as well as their history. Mr. Cody Linderman; Athletic Director, stated that he could not foresee a school sponsored wrestling program and the mats are big, heavy and are often in the way in the gym. The school actively stores and relocates them throughout the gym, but the mats are not used for school activities.  There was a discussion of the history of the wrestling mats, and it was decided that the Board was no longer interested in storing them if there were no immediate future plans for their use in a school sanctioned sport.  Ms. Stender offered that new mats are lighter and easier to store and move should wrestling return to Trout Creek School as a school sanctioned sport. She would assist in fund raising initiatives to purchase new mats if that should arise. The Board agreed to donate the wrestling mats to the wrestling program lead by Nate and Ashley Block for use by the wrestlers of the Trout Creek/ Thompson Falls community. 

Mr. Linderman reviewed with the Board the request by a local resident to paint stripes on the tennis court for pickle ball. After a brief discussion, the Board had no further questions regarding pickle ball.

Action Items:
IX.
Action Items 
a. Action: Approved Denning Downing & Associates for Audit Services FY 21-FY23.  1st,              P. James; 2nd L.Stender, all were in favor.
b. Action: Trustees approval revised/resubmitted Financial Report FY 2019-2020. 1st, P. James;     2nd,  L. Stender, all were in favor.
c. Action: Trustees approval revised/resubmitted Budget Report FY 2020-2021. 1st P. James;         2nd, L. Stender, all were in favor.
d. Action: Policy #9320 – stand: no changes 
e. Action: Revision of Reopening Plan Draft Page 13 revised to 24 days per CDC, 1st, P. James,     2nd,  L. Stender, In favor MWL, No : Z. Hannum: 3 to 1 approved.
f. Action: TR- 35’s Approvals  TABLED 
g. Action: MOA~MTSBA & MFPE Teachers and Trout Creek School 
h. Action: MOU with Mosher Transportation for modified school day sessions TABLED 
i. Action: Request use of Wrestling Mats off Site: Donated Mats to Little Guy Wresting Program,  1st,  L. Stender; 2nd Z. Hannum, all were in favor.
j. Action: Request painting of basketball/tennis court by private citizen.  1st L Stender; 2nd P. James, all were in favor.
New Busines:
Reschedule the Tabled items to Board meeting for discussion and possible approval. 
With no additional items to discuss the meeting was adjourned at 8:23 P.M.
Respectfully Submitted,

___________________________________________
Regina Skoczylas, 

District Clerk

         Date

Approved,

_______________________________________________

Michael Linderman, 
 Chair




Date


